TOASIS

CHARTER SCHOOLS

CITY OF CAPE CORAL

August 28, 2023

Dear Oasis Parents and Guardians,

Itis a federal regulation for all school buildings to be annually inspected for asbestos, and for
transparency, to post AHERA testing reports as a general public notice. In these annual reports,
materials in the buildings that have the potential to contain asbestos, must be listed as “assumed”
materials until tested or disturbed due to major renovations.

In mid-August we had our asbestos inspection reports posted on all of our charter school websites.
In an abundance of caution, on August 23, 2023, Oasis Charter Schools had American Management
Resources Corporation perform additional testing on “suspected” or “assumed” asbestos materials
in all four schools. The company checked ceiling tiles and floor samplings. There was no finding of

asbestos in the samples that were taken.

However, the report notes that if during a major renovation activity, if any additional “suspect” or
“assumed” materials other than what was identified in the reports will be discovered or disturbed,
the material must also be tested. Therefore, Oasis Charter Schools will be monitoring this situation
as our Asbestos Operations & Maintenance Plan is implemented.

R ctfully, .
’ém
acquelin Collins
Superintendent



